

The Chronicle

Published monthly for the Faculty and Staff of Christopher Newport University November 1995/Volume III/Number 4

Memorandum

To: The University Community

From: A.R. Santoro

Subject: International Studies

I am pleased to announce that effective Nov. 1, 1995, the position of executive assistant to the president, held by Dr. Dorothy Doolittle, will incorporate within it the duties of Director of International Studies.

Carol Smart, President's Secretary, will incorporate into that position the duties of Administrative Assistant to the Director of International Studies.

The current Program Secretary in International Studies, Roz Stearns, will vacate that position on Nov. 1, 1995, to take the position of Secretary to the Dean of Students. We wish Mrs. Stearns well in her new position and thank her and Dean Barbour for their fine work in the Office of International Studies.

Marie Hawley and Cathy Banks have been promoted to Director of Student Life and Director of Student Activities. Hawley and Banks assumed their respective positions on permanent basis in October.

Please send all information for *The Chronicle* to the Office of University Relations. Attention:

Michelle Carpenter
by the first and third week of every month.

FACULTY/STAFF ACTIVITIES

Dr. Joshua Anyiwo, associate professor of physics and computer science; Dr. James E. Martin, assistant professor of mathematics; and Dr. Bobbye Bartels, assistant professor of mathematics, have each been selected as a Fellow in the 1995 NASA Langley Research Center-Old Dominion University ASEE Summer Faculty Fellowship Program. The three professors were selected out of a group of 153 applicants.

Dr. Bobbye Bartels, assistant professor of mathematics, presented a paper entitled, "Connected Instruction in Mathematics: Preservice Elementary Teachers Construct Concept Maps" at the American Association for Teaching and Curriculum Annual Convention in Atlanta, GA on Oct. 5-6.

Dr. Hongwei Chen, assistant professor of mathematics, presented a paper entitled, "Positive Solutions to a Nonlinear Elliptic System" at the 15th Southeastern-Atlantic Regional Conference on Differential Equations in Raleigh, N.C. on Oct. 13-14.

Dr. E. Marquez, associate professor of Spanish, published the article, "Created Casuality: Lezama Lima, Revolution, and the State," in Alba de America (Westminster, California: Hispanic Institute for Literature & Culture, 1995), pp. 271-282. The paper was presented at the XI International Congress of HILC at the National Library of Uruguay, in Montevideo, and at the University of Buenos Aires, Argentina in July 1993.

CNU Captains Basketball Season Gets Underway

CNU Basketball is coming soon!!!

Just a reminder...all you need to attend CNU home basketball games is a <u>current</u> CNU I.D. You and your family will be admitted free of charge when you present your CNU I.D. (excluding post-season play).

Both teams are looking forward to exciting and challenging seasons. The men's team begins their home season on Saturday, Nov. 18 against rival Mary Washington College at 7:30 p.m. The women's team plays their first home game Friday, Dec. 1, at 5:30 p.m. against Virginia State University.

Upcoming Events

- Nov. 6 ACT One Guest Speaker Jack Gladstone Campus Center 150, 2 p.m.
- Nov. 10-12 Hamlet by W. Shakesphere
 Gaines Theatre
 Performances on Nov. 10-11 at 8
 p.m., on Nov. 12 at 2:30 p.m.
 Cost \$3/person
- Nov. 11 NCAA Div. III Southeast Region Championships (A), Cross Country
- Nov. 13 CNU Jazz Ensemble Director, Bill Brown Gaines Theatre, 8 p.m.

Faculty Reception Hosted by Rector Peebles & BOV Christopher's, 6:30 p.m.

- Nov. 14 Peninsula Business Breakfast "Current Business Issues Ahead For 1996 General Assembly" Anderson Auditorium, 7:30-9 a.m.
- Nov. 15 Student Recital of American Music Gaines Theatre, 12 p.m.
- Nov. 18 CNU Open House, 9 a.m. 2 p.m.

Faculty/Staff Activities

				•		
Name	Dent	Activity			:	